
 

 

April 16th, 2021 

 

 

 

Ahlers (SF-21-00005) 

 

 

To Kelly Bacon: 

 

I am in receipt of a Notice of Application for a 25,652 square foot building pad for John and 

Lynn Ahlers. 

 

I am providing comments as an owner of an adjoining piece of property.   

 

I recently built a home in the same AO floodplain as the subject property.  I was required to 

follow all the Kittitas County rules and regulations regarding flood plain development before I 

started construction.  I find it concerning that Mr. Ahlers took it upon himself to bring in fill 

and the storage of construction materials prior to any approval from Kittitas County.  His 

actions have created a potential flood hazard to my property as nothing was done to properly 

account for the displacement of flood water his fill would create. 

 

I am in receipt of Mr. Ahlers grading permit application.  He states that the fill brought in was 

less than 500 cu yards based on a mathematical worksheet he provided.  He also provided a 

map with dimensions showing the size of the floodplain area that was filled, 170' x 80'; exhibit 

A.  Based on the worksheet he provided, he states 262 cubic yards of fill, based on 170' x 80' 

area with an average .5' of pit run fill and an average of 1.5' of gravel fill (per his notes) would 

equate to 938 +/- cubic yards of fill; exhibit B.  Based on Kittitas County Department of Public 

Works Clearing and Grading Ordinance Exemption Flowchart, this amount of fill requires an 

engineered grading permit and a SEPA review, exhibit C.  I do not see any record of an 

engineered grading permit or SEPA review in this application.   

 

It is concerning to me that my and my neighboring properties are being jeopardized.  This 

entire issue and all future liabilities could simply be remedied by moving this proposed slab 

south just out of the flood plain.  That area is higher and is removed from the floodplain, thus 

not allowing future flood water to be displaced onto the neighboring properties to the north. 

 

I am also overly concerned that the lack of interest in public safety will continue if this project 

is approved inside the flood zone.  This neighbor has already proved that he will do as he 

pleases until caught.  There are currently materials inside the flood zone that encroach on our 

property lines, closer than 15-foot setback.  There are metal buoys that would float away 

causing serious harm and property damage in the event of a flood.  There is mechanical 

equipment with hydraulics and engines that would be hazardous if they were introduced to 

flood waters.  pictures attached. 



 

I urge the County to deny the application for this storage platform inside the flood zone and 

recommend it be moved south outside the flood zone to protect the public from any future 

mishandling of the flood zone. 

 

Regards, 

 

Thad Vaughn 

1717 SR 970, Cle Elum, WA 

(509) 674-6370  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 



 
 

 



 

 


